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Glenwood Special Day School!

September 9, 2011
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

We begin the school year with a mix of excitement, and sadness. It is always good to return and to see our students, some returning and some new to Glenwood. We want to welcome students, families and staff back to Glenwood!!  

To those returning, we say, “Welcome back!”

To those joining us for the first time we say, “Welcome, to the Glenwood family”!

I trust that your summer provided a time of rest, and enjoyment, but more importantly, I hope that you were able to spend quality time as a family.  As we embark on our 2011 – 2012 school year we look forward to a great year, one that sees families and the school working together to promote student achievement, success and well-being.

This year, as we return to Glenwood we are mourning the passing of one of our teachers. Karen Santor, a teacher at Glenwood for more than thirty years, became ill last year. By early June she was unable to be with us at the school, and in early August, she passed away. For those of you who did not know, Karen was a driving force and organizer for many of our special student activities and programs (swimming, Shopping Spree, Christmas Dinner, Camp programs, First Aid, Administration of Medication, Bus Supervision and much more). Karen attended all school events and functions and served on our School Council. She had a home full of young people with special needs for whom she cared. Karen’s life was spent serving the needs of individuals with special needs. Her motto was, “Students/ Kids First!” She demonstrated it and reminded us of it regularly. She will be missed.

WORKING TOGETHER  (It’s not a new message(
Serving our students is a team effort - We can’t “do it” alone.  We would like to encourage ongoing communication, co-operation and understanding as we seek to do what is best for  “our (your) kids”.   One special thing about Glenwood is the wonderful way in which parents, caregivers and staff collaborate to do great things for the students.  Students enjoy coming to school and we enjoy having them here.  
Watch for announcements regarding a Welcome Back Barbecue later in the month (Thursday, September 22).  Hopefully we will be able to meet and chat with many of you at that time.  Please consider this our invitation to you and your family to attend.
CUSTODIAL STAFF have done a Great Job!
One of the stand out features of Glenwood when one enters are the sparkling floors and the bright, colourful halls. Diane Babineau and Stephen Clarkin, our custodians, have the school wonderfully clean and we’d like to thank them for their great work again this summer. We have great custodial support at Glenwood.

SCHOOL CALENDAR
Included in this package you will find a list of dates and events.  Both the event and the date are tentative at this time, but may provide you some measure of guidance as you plan your year.  Please note that we no longer have half day Learning Community Days as we did in the past. However there will be a number of professional development days. Check the calendar.
COMMUNICATION with the OFFICE
We appreciate the work our Administrative Assistant, Barb Pottier in serving as our link with the community in the front office and by telephone. Hers is the familiar voice you hear (usually) when you call the school. She has a wealth of experience and knowledge and can answer many of your questions (and ours).  Please be sure that you have the school phone number readily available.  If we need to be aware of a situation regarding your child, call us.  If your child is absent or will be coming from or going to “Alternative Care” let us know.  Calls regarding absences can be made between 8:00 and 8:45 a.m.  
VERY IMPORTANT!!
Be sure that we have ALL the phone numbers we will need to contact you and any other caregivers who work with your child.  And be sure to pass along “new” numbers (yours and those of emergency contacts) if there is a change.

Glenwood’s Phone Number is:       905-525-2140

Please note that when you call, your child’s teacher may not be able to come to the phone immediately to speak with you.  The class is his or her first responsibility and getting to a phone may not be possible.  However, we welcome your call.  Teachers will make an effort to get back to you as soon as possible.

Children – “Children are a living message we send to a time we will not see.”   This is a quote from Neil Postman.  I firmly believe this, and try to keep it in mind in all that I do.  We need to think beyond ourselves and beyond our lifetime to future generations that will be profoundly affected by what you and I do today.

What Really Matters – Author Unknown 

A hundred years from now it will not matter what my bank account was, the sort of house I lived in, or the kind of car I drove – but the world may be different because I was important in the life of a child.

STAFF at GLENWOOD

There have been a number of staff changes from last year. Debi Russell retired and in her place we have Mrs. Jacqueline Kurtz. Mr. Chatelain (TJ) moved to another school and in his place in Room 11 is Mr. Jordan Fox. We do not yet know who will be replacing Karen Santor. Pam Battersby served for many years as an EA at Glenwood, and she retired last year. With leaves of absence and maternity leaves there have been other changes as well. Shazia Rehman our CDA is home with her newborn daughter and Janelle Scholman is her in her place. Returning from maternity leaves are Melissa Sculthorpe, and Rochelle Mutton. New EAS to Glenwood are Kathleen Quay and Jamie Fisher. We are also pleased to have two LTOs with us right now, Andrea Harcsa and Ashley Moore.

To those who have left, we wish them well in their new situations, and to those new to Glenwood, we welcome them.

Teaching Staff

Room 1 – Mrs. Rowe





Room 2 – Mr. Greer





Room 3 – Mrs. Ormerod





Room 4 – Mrs. Moyer





Room 6 – Mrs. Kurtz




Room 8 – Mrs. Wilkins





Room 10 – Mrs. Jones





Room 11 – Mr. Fox




Room 12 – Mrs. Bruch





Room 9 – Mr. Davidge





Room 9 – Temporary
Classroom teachers will, at some point, introduce the EAs working in their classrooms by way of a class newsletter or a later school newsletter.
It takes a special person, with patience and wisdom to share, to unlock the treasure awaiting within children everywhere!

SPECIAL EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES

Attached you will find a set of dates, tentatively set, for activities that will take place during the year.  The dates should be viewed keeping in mind that “things do change” and so do dates sometimes.  It will give you a general idea of what is coming and approximately when.

WELCOME BACK BARBECUE

We are looking forward to our WELCOME BACK BARBECUE.  Come as a family and enjoy food and refreshments (compliments of School Council)  It will take place on September 22 from 5:30 to 7:00 p.m..  IF YOU HAVE SPECIAL DIETARY NEEDS (you can’t eat hot dogs etc.) PLEASE INFORM US SO THAT WE CAN SUBSTITUTE SOMETHING ELSE.  

SCHOOL COUNCIL

We are planning to hold our School Council Meetings on the second Wednesday of the month where schedules and calendar dates will allow.  We are in need of new individuals to join with our existing outstanding committee members.  Please plan to attend our Welcome Back Barbecue in the early evening on September 22.  You will have an opportunity to meet other parents and their children, and speak with Council members about becoming involved.  Please plan to join us. 

We would like to say a special word of thanks to the Council of 2010 – 2012 for their dedication and hard work.  With the support of many Glenwood families and others in the community some great things have been achieved over the past few years.  It is not easy, and those who have worked so hard deserve our thanks for all that they have done.

CONSIDER HELPING!!

We look for new members, annually. Please consider joining us on the Council.  The Council’s focus is on addressing student needs and programs, so since you, as parents and caregivers of young people with special needs, have both the understanding of, and heart for them, we’d love to have you join us.  

The calendar you receive with this newsletter will have tentative dates for meetings as well as special activities and events. Here’s what to do:    

1. Attend our Welcome Back / Meet the Teacher Barbecue (food is free) and meet the teachers, parents and students.

2. Plan to attend the October 12th School Council Meeting (7:00 p.m. at the school)

3. Give some thought to becoming a regular member of Council and possibly assisting with initiatives over the course of the year.

We are looking forward to working with you to make life and the educational experience of our children better this year.

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN SERVING ON SCHOOL COUNCIL THIS YEAR, PLEASE COMPLETE THE FORM AT THE END OF THIS NEWSLETTER AND SEND IT BACK TO THE SCHOOL RIGHT AWAY.

STUDENT EMERGENCY INFORMATION AND MEDICAL INFORMATION

You should have received some forms at the end of June (or beginning of September) to be completed and returned to school for the start of school in September.  Among them were requests for contact/emergency information (names, phone numbers etc.), seizure protocol information and medical information.  A critical part of that package was a form authorizing us to administer medication.  It should have been signed by the doctor, and included important details related to the administration of medications for those who require them.  SOME HAVE NOT BEEN RETURNED.  If you did not give us the necessary forms and permission to administer medications, please send them in right away along with the medication, if they have not already been sent in. (Remember that medication should be received in its original container with the pharmacy label naming the patient, doctor, medication, dosage and time to administer.)
PLEASE SEND THIS INFORMATION TO THE SCHOOL IF YOU HAVE NOT ALREADY DONE SO!  THANKS!

SCHOOL BUSES
We encourage all parents to review with their child the contents of the “Bus Code of Conduct” so that there is no misunderstanding of expectations.  Encourage your child to avoid any behaviour that may impair the driver’s concentration or affect the safety of other students. (We do understand that our student’s have special needs, however, it is the intention that every child has a safe ride, to and from school each day.)
Please be aware that with the many special needs of students being transported occasional delays may occur in the transportation process.  You are asked to have your child ready for pick-up in the morning approximately ten minutes before the assigned pick-up time.  At the end of the day SOMEONE MUST BE READY AND AVAILABLE AT THE STOP TO RECEIVE THE STUDENT AT THE BUS DROP OFF LOCATION.  Note: This is a requirement, not a suggestion! 

NOTE – Transportation is a service that is provided to Hamilton Wentworth students according to the Board’s Transportation Policy.  Occasionally, service must be withdrawn either temporarily or permanently because of student safety concerns.  Every effort is made to work with families to respond to needs as they arise.  Whether it is another child or your own, problems may occasionally arise.  We encourage your patience and understanding.  

GREAT BUS DRIVERS AND SERVICE
We want to acknowledge Attridge Transportation and our bus drivers for the great care and concern they show for our students daily.  It is a tremendous responsibility to drive a bus loaded with students with special needs and ensure their safety.

As many of you are well aware, it is NOT possible to give everyone “the optimum” pick-up or drop-off time.  While efforts are sometimes made to accommodate needs and requests, it is not always possible.  With so many students to gather from over such a wide area your patience and understanding will be necessary at times.  This may well mean that families will need to make special arrangements to facilitate the assigned pick-up and drop-off times.   

REMINDER – Attridge is a business that is impacted directly and greatly by the cost of fuel. Also, there is a tremendous environmental push to discourage vehicles stopped and idling.  For these reasons, buses will not be able to sit waiting for extended periods of time for students, nor will there be a lot of flexibility of routing.  Be prepared for both the “pick up” and “drop off” each day.

If you need to cancel BUS transportation for your child, please contact Attridge Transportation early in the morning or even the night before. Their phone number is: 905-690-2632
LUNCH AT SCHOOL
At Glenwood students bring their own lunches and snacks (a.m. and p.m.)  We would encourage you to do two things:  1. Provide a nourishing and substantial lunch/snack for your child and 
2.) discuss the size/amount of food that your child is eating/not eating with the teacher.  This communication will help you to know if more, less or different food should be considered.  Don’t take this as a criticism when it occurs… it is simply an effort to align consumption needs with what students are bringing. Invariably questions do arise about this, but while we do encourage students to eat their lunch in the best way possible, we do not force them to eat everything in their lunch bag.
Pupils stay for lunch and will eat in the lunchroom or a designated area.  At approximately 12:25 students go outside for a noon recess time and an opportunity for exercise and fresh air.  

PARENT VISITS to the School
Parents are welcome in the school at any time and we value your input.  However, you are asked to plan your visit ahead of time if you are hoping to speak with a teacher or to the principal.  Most of the time staff are busy with classes and other tasks and, unfortunately, may not be readily available to speak with you on a “walk in” basis.  

SIGN IN – When you come to the school please ring the doorbell at the front door.  Be patient as someone makes his or her way to let you in.  (Doors are locked for the safety of students and the security of the building.)  Upon entry to and exit from the school please go to the office and “sign in” and “out”.  Wear the ‘VISITOR TAG” provided at the office. This is your authorization to be in the building and provides a record of your visit.

VOLUNTEERS
We have appreciated, so much, our volunteers at Glenwood over the years.  Our Board now requires that all volunteers working with students receive a satisfactory “police record check”.  

We will cover the cost of this check for those planning to join us.  (Parents also require this check.)

If you or someone you know would like to spend a few hours per week helping out we would very much appreciate your assistance.  Please call, send a note, or drop by to see Mr. Muldoon.  You are always welcome.
WHEN YOU VISIT GLENWOOD!
We have wonderful neighbours here at Glenwood.  We would ask that you show consideration for them by not using their driveways for turning around or blocking them in any way.  This can create a traffic problem and frustration for our neighbours.

INDIVIDUAL EDUCATION PLANS (IEP)
Teachers will be reviewing and writing the 2011-2012 Individual Education Plans and will contact parents to discuss and fine tune the IEP during September and early October. You are invited to be a part of this process, if only to ask questions and make recommendations.
REPORT CARDS
There will be three reporting periods this year, as in past. However the timing of them will be slightly different. Reports will be sent home in November (Progress Report), early February, and at the end of June. There will be an Interview Day (no school for students) on November 18. While only one official day has been given for the purpose of holding interviews, you are welcome, at any time, to call or request a time to speak with your child’s teacher.  Teachers attempt to maintain contact with home with a book that is passed to and from home daily.  They are also very willing to have you come in for a meeting at a mutually convenient time.

SCHOOL TRIPS
Throughout the school year various school trips may be approved.  These trips have a definite purpose and are related to the classroom or student program. It is the intent to give sufficient lead time to allow for proper planning and arrangements.  These trips are considered to be part of the school program.  Permission forms will be sent home informing you of the purpose of the trip, the date, the departure and arrivals times and the nature of the activities in which your child will be involved.  
One special form you may receive is a GENERIC school community “walk about” trip form.  It will enable us to walk around the school neighbourhood periodically as needed.  Please be sure to sign and return this and other forms promptly. 

STUDENT INSURANCE
You will be receiving packages to be used to enroll for Student Insurance again this year.  If you plan to take it, please complete it and return it promptly to the Reliable Insurance Company.  DO NOT SEND THEM TO THE SCHOOL.

SCHOOL HOURS
The school office is open from 8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

 8:45
 

School Entry

 8:45 – 10: 15 

Instructional Time

10:15 – 10:30 

Recess

10:30 – 12:00

Instructional Time

12:00 – 12:45

Lunch

12:45 – 2:45

Instructional Time

2:45


Buses / Dismissal
INCLUDED IN THIS PACKAGE -  A number of items have been presented to us for distribution to families.  Some are simply interesting.  Some require a response.  Some present opportunities and possibilities for activities and programs.  Please take a few moments to review these items and identify those of greatest interest and use to you.

Thank-you for your continued support in this very special work of teaching, training and preparing our young people to be all that they can be.

K. Muldoon, Principal

What Really Matters – Author Unknown 

A hundred years from now it will not matter what your bank account was, the sort of house you lived in, or the kind of car you drove – but the world may be different because you were important in the life of a child.

Events Calendar/Dates for 2011 – 2012 (revised Sept. 1, 2011)

(* = events that are ongoing throughout the year).  Additional activities and events will be added throughout the year and some dates may need to be changed. Note also that Staff Meetings are entered as a matter of course, but may be cancelled or moved to meet our needs.  If there are any errors or omissions, let me know.

	September
	

	NOTE -
	*Staff Meeting(s) (1st & 3rd Thursday of month - reserved)

	Sept. 6
	First Day of School  - Assembly – 9:30 a.m.

	Sept. 8 or 22
	Staff Meeting – Possible dates

	Sept. 14
	School Council Meeting – (Barbecue Planning) 7:00 p.m.

	Sept. 16
	Picture Day at Glenwood

	Sept. 22
	*First Swim Day – tentatively (Will occur Thursdays)

	Sept. 22
	Welcome Back Barbecue for School Families and All Staff (5:30 to 7:00)

	Sept. 26
	Newsletter Submissions IF doing one for October’s

	
	

	October
	

	October  ?
	Tim Horton Camp – Our last trip to Parry Sound

	October 6 & 20
	Staff Meeting – Possible dates

	October 10
	Thanksgiving Day

	October 12
	School Council Meeting -7:00p.m. (2nd Wed. of each month.)

	Oct. 19
	Bus Driver Appreciation Day (the week of 17th to 21st

	October 25
	Newsletter Submissions to Barb for November Newsletter.

	October 28 
	Hallowe’en Assembly & Dance

	October 31
	PD Day (Provincial Focus) Developing and implementing strategies to close the gaps in literacy/numeracy, Early Learning, using data analysis to inform instruction and professional legislative compliance activities. Glenwood will plan an alternate focus for this day.

	
	

	November
	

	Nov. 3 & 17
	Staff Meeting – Possible dates

	Nov. 8
	Picture Retake Day

	Nov. 9
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Nov. 11
	Remembrance Day Assembly

	Nov. 18
	Professional Activity Day – Communicate student achievement to engage parents. (Parent interview day)  

	Nov. 23
	Family Fun Night (tentatively)

	Nov. 25
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier

	
	

	December
	There will be a Christmas Food Collection – details to come

	Dec. 14
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Dec. 2 & 16
	Staff Meeting – Possible dates

	Dec. 7 or 14
	Shopping Spree (tentatively)

	Dec. 14 or 21
	Christmas Lunch

	Dec. 23
	Last day before the Christmas Break

	
	

	January
	

	Jan. 9
	First Day of School after Christmas Break

	Jan. 9
	Newsletter Submissions for January Newsletter (if doing one)

	Jan. 11
	School Council – 7:00 p.m. 

	Jan. 19
	Staff Meeting

	January 23
	Professional Activity - Assessment and evaluation activities related to reporting student progress to parents. Promote instructional leadership.  Curriculum review, development and implementation. It is acceptable for teachers to work from home to complete their report cards during this day.

	Januay 26
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for Feb. Newsletter

	
	

	February
	

	Feb. 3 & 17
	Staff Meeting

	Feb. 8
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Feb. 14
	 Valentines Assembly – Dance 

	Feb. 17
	PD Day -Provincial Priority Day Activities – Develop skills for teacher inquiry and reflective practice. Developing and implementing early and ongoing instructional interventions.   Implementing activities related to assistive technologies and differentiated instruction.  

	Feb. 20
	Family Day

	Feb. 21
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for March Newsletter

	Feb. 29
	This is a Leap Year

	
	

	March
	

	Mar. 1 or 22
	Staff Meeting – possible dates

	Mar. 7
	School Council – 7:00 p.m

	Mar. 12 – 16
	March Break 

	Mar. 26
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for April Newsletter

	
	

	April
	

	April 6 & 9
	Good Friday & Easter Monday

	Apr. 11
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Apr. 19
	Staff Meeting – possible dates

	April 25
	Administrative Assistants Day (in U.S. anyway)

	April 26
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for May Newsletter

	
	

	May
	

	May 3 & 17
	Staff Meeting

	May 9
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	
	Sackville Hill Seniors Choir

	May 21
	Victoria Day Week End

	May 24
	Newsletter Submissions to B. Pottier for June Newsletter

	
	

	June
	

	June 7 & 21
	Staff Meeting

	June 8
	PD Day Assessment and Evaluation activities related to reporting student progress to parents. Using differentiated instructional and assessment strategies and resources.  It is acceptable for teachers to work from home to complete their report cards during this day 

	June 13
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	June  
	Glenwood’s Annual Golf Tournament

	June 27
	Graduation

	June 28
	Awards Assembly – Last Day for students

	June 29
	Professional Activity Day - School Improvement Planning Review.  Curriculum review and development


SCHOOL COUNCIL – 2011 - 12
Please return this form to the school as soon as possible with your child.  As we head into the new school year, we would like to invite your participation in School Council.  Council meets on the SECOND WEDNESDAY of each month at 7:00 p.m.  We have had a wonderful team of individuals who have demonstrated a heart for the students of Glenwood, programs that benefit students, and the Health and Safety of everyone in the building.  

If you are interested in serving on council in any capacity please complete the following information and return it to school.  Please plan to attend our Welcome Back/Meet the Teacher Barbecue on September 22 and our next Council Meeting on October 12, 2011.  We look forward to seeing you!

Thanks-you!

K. Muldoon, Principal

SCHOOL COUNCIL – 2011 - 12
I am interested in participating in School Council this year (2011 – 2012)

Your Name: ___________________________________________

Your Child’s Name : _____________________________________

Phone Number(s) at which you might be contacted:




Home: __________________________




Cell: ____________________________




Work: ___________________________

Please detach and send the bottom portion to K. Muldoon
GLENWOOD SCHOOL


150 LOWER HORNING ROAD


HAMILTON, ONTARIO  L8S 4P2


Tel: 905-525-2140


Fax: 905-525-2312


Keith Muldoon - Principal
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